DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM
BOARD OF MANAGERS

MEETING MINUTES

February 23, 2012

OPENING AND ATTENDANCE
The regularly scheduled Board of Managers meeting was held at the Veteran’s Affairs Office conference room in Dover, Delaware.  Mr. Earl McCloskey called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m.  Those in attendance included:


BOM Members



Staff and Interested Parties

Guy Sapp

Family Court

Peggy Bell


DELJIS


Marianne Kennedy
JP Court

Lynn Gedney


DELJIS


Earl McCloskey
DOJ


Sandi Nickerson

DELJIS


Capt. Jason Sapp
DSP/SBI

Ray Sammons

DELJIS

Capt. John Potts
DCOP


Brian Blackburn

CCHS

Marian Bhate

PD


Stuart Snyder

NCC Sheriff


Deb Lindell

DOC


Proxies



Bob Denton

AOC/JIC

S. Michelle Hoffman

DSCYF/YRS


Mike McDonald
DSP/IT


for April Schmitt

REVIEW OF JANUARY MINUTES
Minutes of the January 26, 2012 meeting were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Ms. Marian Bhate.

II.
NETWORK MANAGEMENT
Request was made by Christiana Care Health System, Security Officers for access to Motor Vehicle Data (Inquiry Only), Sex Offender Data (Inquiry Only), Wanted/Missing Person Data (Inquiry Only) and Web Access DMV.  Motion made by Mr. Mike McDonald and seconded by Mr. Guy Sapp to grant access as requested.  All in favor.

Request was made by Town of Millville Code Enforcement for access to Motor Vehicle Data (Inquiry Only), Wanted/Missing Person Data (Inquiry Only), SSL VPN Connection, Web Access DMV and LEISS Summons.  Motion made by Mr. Mr. McDonald and seconded by Capt. Potts to grant access as requested.  All in favor.
III.
STRATEGIC ISSUES
· DCAP – Ms. Kennedy said there was not a lot to report at this time.  Mr. Kerry Gray has been hired as the new Project Manager.  They are moving forward with the first portfolio and conducting internal analyses.  The Department of Justice had a meeting with the Bureau of Child Support who they will be changing over by October.  
· Review of DCAP/CJIS Interface – Ms. Bell said there is a meeting set up next week, a conference call with Mr. Tom Mroz, Mr. Dale Matthews, and Mr. Kerry Gray reference Single Point sign-on.
· IT Consolidation – Nothing to report.

IV.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

· Planning Committee – No report.
· Police Complaint Access Committee – No report.
· Police and Procedure Committee – No report.

· Election Committee for DELJIS Board of Managers – Mr. McDonald sent out an e-mail to members of the board.  All current Executive Committee would like an additional term and since it is their first term this is acceptable.  

Chairman – Mr. Earl McCloskey

Vice-Chairman – Mr. Guy Sapp

Secretary – Mr. Bob Denton
No other candidates came forward.  Mr. Guy Sapp made a motion to accept the candidates and the motion was seconded by Ms. Marian Bhate.  All in favor.   The slate was laid on the table until next month’s meeting.
V.
OLD BUSINESS
· Automated System Usage Statistics:  See attached report.  The numbers speak for themselves.  Monthly reports are sent to each of the Police Chiefs.  A discussion was held regarding the nolle prosse of old, outstanding warrants.  Ms. Bell has contacted some of the chiefs regarding their outstanding warrants regarding a nolle prosse.  Mr. Sapp stated that the Family Court in New Castle County will not allow outstanding warrants to be nolle prossed by a prosecutor in Kent County.
· Project Status Report:  Ms. Bell stated that the ones that are highlighted on the report are the ones that were added.  DELJIS is going to create a new file for mental health records from the Department of Health and Social Services   There was a discussion as to how they were going to get to NICS for the firearms prohibited.  This program has to be implemented by June 30, 2012.  
Eventually DMV is coming off the Mainframe.  There are literally hundreds of touch points in the system to get to DMV.  DELJIS is going to bring someone in to document those touchpoints so none of them are missed and we don’t want they system not working. It will be DELJIS’ responsibility with DMV to insure the links are in place.  
Police Fund for Delaware Civil Statutes:  This was added to civil and after legal review removed.  We commented the code out as it is out right now but if law enforcement was to seek a legislative change it could be added back in.

Accident Sale Portal:  Mr. McDonald had questions regarding the accident sale portal and said that he noted from Ms. Bell’s status that it might be ready to go.  Mr. McDonald said the reason he was asking is the potential for people to offer alternative products and this would not be a State product.  Ms. Bell stated that even if an agency came to her and said that they were not going to go with the DELJIS Accident Sale Portal but were going with another vendor DELJIS would need to build the interface with that vendor at an added fee. 
· Revised Mission Statement – Ms. Bell stated that DELJIS as a whole has to ensure bias free decision making with our data.  Along those lines agencies missions should include the bias free caveat.  Ms. Bell has presented two options to the Board.  Ms. Bell said we have a Motion to lay on the Table until the March Board meeting to read it in and then change part of the by-laws in which the Mission is included.  Mr. Sapp made a motion to Lay on the Table the following Mission Statement:
“To establish policy for the development, implementation and operation of a comprehensive integrated infrastructure, which in turn supports the criminal justice community.  The Delaware Justice Information System (DELJIS) commits to providing a system to improve criminal justice and enable bias free decision making” 
and for it to be read at the March Board meeting and voted upon.  This motion was seconded by Mr. Lindell and the vote was all in favor.
· New Castle County Sheriff  – Deputy Stuart Snyder of the New Castle County Sheriff’s office on behalf of Sheriff Navarro was appearing with regard to a controversy with the Sussex County Sheriff and the possible use of DELJIS.  Sheriff Navarro called a meeting of the sheriff’s from the other two counties to discuss the focus of everybody’s mission and it was clear from the meeting that the Sussex County Sheriff had a slightly different mission than the other two sheriffs.  Deputy Snyder wanted to stress to the DELJIS Board the mission and purpose of the sheriff’s office in Delaware that the New Castle County and Kent County Sheriff’s offices are in full compliance with the rules of the DELJIS Board.   Mr. McCloskey thanked Deputy Snyder and the Department of Justice is working on an opinion on the interpretation of the Sheriff’s authority.   
VI.
NEW BUSINESS
· Data Governance Committee – Ms. Bell sent an e-mail to Ms. Rhonda Ringer who chairs DTI’s Governance Committee concerning the fact the DELJIS Board did not have representation on the Governance Board.    Ms. Lindell stated that she was at the meeting and she did make it clear to the Governance Committee that they didn’t own the data.  Ms. Lindell said she brought up MOUs and the time it takes to develop those MOUs.  Ms. Lindell said the purpose of the committee was to create ways to repository data.  Ms. Lindell said that DELJIS is already the repository for data.  All the Governance Committee is trying to do is create a discussion forum to say wouldn’t it make sense instead of having 87 interfaces between this agency to have paths to get the data.  
· Department of Correction is going to start using Location Code 39 to record those offenders who have left the state to serve time in another Level 5 but are expected back to serve Level 4 time at DOC.  Ms. Lindell said that DOC is going to set up a new agency code with DELJIS for information on wanted records for those individuals so if they go to those other states and happen to make bail and come back to Delaware and the police happen to have contact that DOC be notified.  Ms. Lindell just wanted to make people aware of that especially the police agencies.
· Mr. McDonald advised that the FBI will be coming in the week of February 27, 2012 from Monday to Thursday for training in NDEX.  The meetings are being held at the Old SBI Building next to DSP Headquarters, Dover.  If you are interested in attending or have someone you want to send, please contact Mr. McDonald to schedule a time and date.  This is a 3 ½ hour training sessions, two sessions each day.

· Ms. Bell stated that the Government GIS contacted her to see if there are apps in criminal justice available for the public.  DELJIS will work to create a list.

· Ms. Bell presented a gift to Ms. Hoffman to relay to Ms. Schmitt on her retirement from the DELJIS Board of Managers.  The Board of Managers and DELJIS staff wanted to wish Ms. Schmitt a gratitude for her years of faithful service to the Board.  Furthermore, the Board wishes her much enjoyment in her retirement.
VII.
ADJOURNMENT
With no further business a Motion to Adjourn was made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Ms. Deb Lindell at approximately 11:50 a.m.

